
 

 

 

Family Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

 

Introit Holy Holy Holy 
 

Silent Prayer 
 

Call to Worship NAH 1 v 1 

Praise, my soul, the King of heaven, 

To His feet thy tribute bring; 

Ransomed, healed, restored, forgiven, 

Who like thee His praise should sing? 

Praise Him! Praise Him! 

Praise Him! Praise Him! 

Praise the everlasting King! 
 

Invocation  
 

Scriptural Meditation Psalm 117 

Roger Murphy 
 

NAH 14 All Things Praise Thee 
 

Tithes and Offerings 

Hymn 587 I Thank Thee Lord 
 

Children's Time Joshua Roberts 
 

Pound in the Pot for the Development Fund 

Hymn 647 Let Our Hearts Be Always Cheerful 
 

Family Prayer 
 

Scripture Reading Acts 22:6-10, 17-21 NIV 

Amy Cornwall 
 

Hymn 639 If Any Little Word of Mine 
 

Sermon “And God Sent You” 

Steven Moser 
 

SDAH 519 He Leadeth Me 
 

Benediction 
 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 
 

Postlude 
 

 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 8:01pm   Next Friday: 7:47pm (Watford) 

 

 

 

Development Fund Summary July 2017 

   Jan-Dec 2016  Jan -Jul 2017 

Opening balance (1,172,790) (1,107,405) 
Donations   120,288               82,920  
Gift Aid            60,429               16,389  
Other income                  5,271                 2,627  
Professional fees (83,537)                        -    
Loan interest (10,642) (5,489) 
Other costs (26,423) (878) 

Closing balance (1,107,405) (1,001,836) 

Estimated time to clear deficit: 4yrs 4mths   
 

Newbold College would like to invite you to join 

Newbold Connect, our new networking that will give 

you the opportunity to connect with alumni, staff, and 

students of Newbold from around the world to share 

information, memories, job opportunities, mentorship, 

guidance and updates about events for Newbold 

alumni. Get connected: www.newboldconnect.co.uk 

Thank you for being a part of the Newbold community! 
 

Do you wish to receive the church eBulletin by email? To 

subscribe, please email jef@stanboroughpark.org, or via 

the church website: www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

 

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter 

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain 

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

facebook.com/stanboroughpc 

twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 

bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
 

 

 

In line with our church policy, kindly refrain from 

photography during services in order to 

maintain an atmosphere of reverence. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

26 August 2017 

 

 

 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 
 

“You are the light of the world.  

A city that is set on a hill cannot be hidden.  

Let your light so shine before men, that they may see 

your good works and glorify your Father in heaven.” 

Matthew 5:14, 16 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Seventh-day Adventist Church 

Stanborough Park 
609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://newbold.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=760e85ad5bb6bea5e6c86e134&id=0ea42990ef&e=b200b95908
mailto:jef@stanboroughpark.org
http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
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Sabbath School  
9.45am 

 

Welcome Ellen Philbert 

Hymn 228 The Lord in Zion Reigneth 

Prayer  Eustace Anthony 

Mission 360 “Next Door” 

Lesson Study “Paul’s Pastoral Appeal” Paul Bellamy 

Mission Offering 

Hymn 602 Be Thou My Vision 

Prayer Pastor Audrey Andersson 
 

 

Parallel Service 
11.00am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

 

Music Leader Chantal Alen 

Sermon Pastor Geert Tap 

“Love Wins” 

Scripture reading Isaiah 53:2-5 

Coordinator Charlotte Marshall 

 

 

Announcements & Diary 
The Family Ministries Prayer Basket is with Donna and 

Daniella Kirk-Bernard.  “Our prayer request is that God will 

do the impossible for us this month to help us keep our 

home, to have a closer relationship with Him, and to help 

us to continue to use our musical talents to bless others.” 

For I can do all things through Christ which strengtheneth 

me. Philippians 4:13 
 

Pastor Geert is on holiday 27 August to 17 September. 
 

New Pastoral Intern Pastor Lorraine Fontaine will join the 

Pastoral Team from 1 September 2017 as Intern and we 

look forward to welcoming her to Stanborough Park on 

her first Sabbath next week. Please pray that God will 

guide Pastor Lorraine in her leadership journey with us. 
 

Giving Double Next week we will take up our monthly 

Development Offering. A few weeks ago we were 

challenged to trust God as we willingly bring double what 

we usually give. We are grateful for your continued giving 

as we endeavour to pay our debts. 
 

The Welfare Department in is need of non-perishable 

foods: cans, packets, jars, etc. Thank you. 

 
 

 

 

Free Literature Magazines, leaflets and books are available 

on the table in the concourse for those who would find 

them useful. 
 

Membership Transfers First Reading To Stanborough Park: 

Gabriel Popa and Mrs Corina Popa from Kettering 

Church; from Stanborough Park: Mrs Yvonne East to South 

England Conference. 
 

Averil Bennett Please note that Averil is in Watford 

General Hospital on Ridge Ward, 5th Floor. Please ask at 

the Ward Desk exactly where her bed is located. Visitors 

welcome. She will not be available for visits on Monday 4 

September. Please continue to remember her and the 

family in your prayers. 
 

Dagnall Church Plant A group of people are planning to 

plant a church in the Dagnall area in the next few 

months. If you think you might be interested in joining this 

new community, or in praying for us as we seek to serve 

God in this new area, please get in touch with Etienne or 

Carolyn Guenin: carolyn.amy.cooper@gmail.com or 

07511 773252,  
 

Let’s Walk today at 3.00pm. Meet at Ashridge by the first 

parking bays on the left-hand side of the drive leading 

to the Bridgewater Monument. For further details, 

contact Colin Robertson on 07943 574445. 
 

The Singing Group today will visit Lancaster Court, 108 

High Street, Leavesden, WD25 7AJ at 3.30pm. 
 

Parents in Prayer meet today at 4.30pm in the Maple 

Room to pray for their children and grandchildren. 
 

Tuesday Bible Study Group 10.30-11.30am in the Maple 

Room. All welcome. 
 

Wednesday Prayer Meeting 7.30pm. All welcome for a 

time of contemplation, prayer and praise. 
 

Soup Run on Friday 1 September will be led by Watford 

Town Church. If you would like to assist the Soup Run by 

making sandwiches, joining a team or driving the 

minibus (over 25 years and class D1 licence holder), 

donating items such as sleeping bags, men’s warm 

clothes, etc, please contact Pat Walton 01923 672500. 
 

Souper Sabbath, 2 September There is no fellowship 

lunch but if you would like to join us for soup and good 

fellowship, please let Pat Walton know by phone or 

email: 01923 672500 / pat@walton.uk 

 

 

 

 

No Fellowship Lunch next week. Forthcoming dates: 

Souper Sabbath on 2 September and 7 October, 

Fellowship Lunch on 4 November and 2 December. 
 

Sabbath afternoon Bible Studies resume next Sabbath, 2 

September, 3.30-4.30pm in the Armstrong Hall. We will 

begin studying Paul’s epistle to the Romans. All welcome. 
 

Garden Party next Sabbath, 2 September, 4:30-6pm 

There will be live music, free food and good 

conversation as we show our solidarity against the 

threats that are engulfing our world today.  We want to 

show that a community that is united is ultimately 

stronger, but we need your help.  We need you to 

welcome and engage with visitors from the community, 

or bring people from the community to join in with this 

event. If you have any questions, please feel free to 

contact Pastor Jacques or Pastor Geert.   
 

Quiz Night 9 September at 7.30pm. Get a team of up to 

10 people together and join us for a general knowledge 

quiz night with quizmaster extraordinaire, Tim Alen. Bring 

food for your table, and come and pit your wits against 

the reigning champions in this free event. 
 

Advance notice: Macmillan Afternoon Tea on Friday 22 

September, 3-4.30pm in the Stanborough Centre. Please 

come and invite your friends and neighbours to join you. 

 

 

Prayer Corner 
 Let us worship and praise God for smoothing the 

way before us, through His blessings and through His 

people. 

 Also, let us pray for those affected by the floods in 

India, Nepal and Bangladesh. 

 

Youth Notes 
 If you, your child, or someone you know is heading 

to university for the first time this year, please inform 

Charlotte Marshall of their name, course and 

university by 31 August 

 The Travelling Programme RETURNS next Friday, 1 

September at Auntie Audrey’s house. Come along 

and bring your friends for a 7.30pm start! There’s 

food, fun and fellowship to be had so we hope to 

see you there! 

mailto:carolyn.amy.cooper@gmail.com
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